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                  PARISH STEWARDSHIP 

       Thank you for your contribution to last Sunday´s 
       collection  =    £1,006.00 
 
 
 

PRAYER REQUESTS 
 

       

Recently Deceased:    Ray Freeman (Coatbridge),  
Susanne Parker (Canada),    Don Gallagher (U.S.A.)    
  

Anniversaries:   Bob & Bridie Hendry,  Mary Crosthwaite,  
Susana Beatriz Mendosa,   Eileen Wilson,   John Conway, 
Elizabeth O’Donnell, James  & Patricia Carney, Peter Feeley, 
Gerry McCrossan (19th January, 2006) 
Benedict (Bene) Cairns. 
 

                         ……………………………………    
ALTAR SERVERS 
All altar servers are asked to attend a meeting in the 

Church on Tuesday 12th February at 5.00pm. If you are 
unable to attend please notify Fr. Dominic. 

 
Hospice Coffee Morning 
Tuesday morning after 10:00am Mass 
 
Kilbryde Hospice: 
Afternoon Tea , Monday 11th February 1:00pm to 3:00pm.  
Murray Owen Centre, Murray.   £4.50. 
 
 
 

 

 
New and Improved Kilbryde Quirky Quiz: 
Friday 22nd February :    From 7:30pm.  Torrance House Golf 
Club, (Calderglen) East |Kilbride.  Contact fundraising 
team to book your team!   01355 202020.   £4 per person.   
     
Deanery  Mission  Appeal  23rd / 24th February 
The Mill Hill Fathers will make a Mission Appeal over the 
weekend of 23/24 February. 
 
St. Margaret’s  Family Care 
Could all small collection boxes be returned to the church 
by the last Sunday in February ( 24th). Thanks to all who 
have returned their boxes so far.   

 
The Tablet – Southwell at Stonyhurst:  the Literary Legacy 
of a Recusant Martyr. Thursday 4th April  5:45pm to 8:15pm.  
Join us for an evening at the Lauriston Jesuit centre in 
central Edinburgh with Professor Peter Davidson.   
   . 
 

First Communion Dresses for Hire 
Is your child celebrating First Communion this year ? You 
 may be interested in hiring a New / nearly new dress from 
 the parish.   Please email Fr. Dominic  

dominic@saintleonard.uk   for details 
 

Tesco Bags of Help Grant Scheme -  
St. Leonard's Primary and Nursery  
We are delighted to announce that our application to the 
Tesco Bags of Help Grant Scheme has been successful and 
our playground project will be put forward to a customer 
vote. Until  28th February the blue tokens can be collected  
in the following Tesco stores; St. Leonard’s Metro, EK 
Express, Burnside store and Rutherglen Extra.   
Please support us in this project and let friends and families 
know to put their blue token in our box.  

 

SSVP Help Line    -    07842 085284.  Please call between  
the hours of 10:45am and 6:00pm. 

 

Food Bank:      We urgently need donations of ALL    
 tinned and packet food, also U.H.T. milk and squash. 

 
 Purse left in church after 12:00mass on  Sunday 27th 
January. This can be collected from the church.   

       CONFESSIONS 
                     Daily: 9:40 – 10:00am   

     Saturday 5:30 – 6:00pm 
 

    WEDDINGS  &  BAPTISMS 
 

Baptisms are celebrated on the first and third 
Sunday of the month.   Please speak to Fr. 
Dominic or Deacon Michael to arrange above 
sacraments.  
                          HOLY HOUR  
              Thursday  7:00pm  to  8:00pm 
 

                             FEAST DAY 
       Monday          -    Our Lady of Lourdes       
       Wednesday    -    St. Cyril & St. Methodius 
        
 
    

 
 

 

                             
 

            5th   SUNDAY OF THE YEAR - C 
                     10th  February 2019 
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CONGREGATIO DE CULTU DIVINO ET 
DISCIPLINA SACRAMENTORUM Prot. N. 29/19  
 
DECREE ON THE INSCRIPTION OF THE 
CELEBRATION OF SAINT PAUL VI, POPE, IN 
THE GENERAL ROMAN CALENDAR  
 
Jesus Christ, the fullness of humanity, living and 
working in the Church, invites all people to a 
transforming encounter with Him, who is “the 
way, the truth and the life” (Jn 14:6). This is the 
journey of the Saints. Paul VI made it following the 
example of the Apostle whose name he assumed at 
the moment when the Holy Spirit chose him as 
Successor of Peter. Pope Paul VI (Giovanni Battista 
Montini) was born on 26 September 1897 at 
Concesio (Brescia), in Italy. On 29 May 1920 he was 
ordained to the priesthood. In 1924 he began his 
service to the Supreme Pontiffs, Pius XI and Pius 
XII, and at the same time exercised his priestly 
ministry among university students. Nominated as 
the Substitute of the Secretariat of State he worked 
during the Second World War to find shelter for 
persecuted Jews and refugees. He was later 
designated Pro-Secretary of State for the General 
Affairs of the Church, also because of which he 
knew and encountered many of the proponents of 
the ecumenical movement. Appointed as 
Archbishop of Milan, he worked with great care for 
the diocese. In 1958, he was elevated to the dignity 
of a Cardinal of the Holy Roman Church by Pope 
Saint John XXIII, and following his death was 
elected on 21 June 1963 to the See of Peter. He 
immediately continued the work begun by his 
predecessors, in particular he brought the Second 
Vatican Council to its completion and he began 
many initiatives that showed his solicitude for the 
Church and for the contemporary world. Among 

these initiatives we ought to recall his voyages as a 
pilgrim, undertaken as an apostolic service which 
served both as a preparation for the unity of 
Christians and in asserting the importance of 
fundamental human rights. Furthermore, he 
exercised his Supreme Magisterium favouring 
peace, promoting the progress of peoples and the 
inculturation of the faith, as well as the liturgical 
reform, approving Rites and prayers at once in line 
with tradition and with adaptation for a new age. 
By his authority he promulgated the Calendar, the 
Missal, the Liturgy of the Hours, the Pontifical and 
nearly all of the Ritual for the Roman Rite with the 
purpose of promoting the active participation of 
the faithful in the Liturgy. At the same time he saw 
to it that papal celebrations should take on a more 
simple form.  
 
At Castel Gandolfo on 6 August 1978, he gave his 
spirit back to God and, according to his wishes, he 
was buried just as he had lived, in a humble 
manner. God, the Shepherd and Guide of all the 
faithful, entrusts his pilgrim Church through the 
ages, to those whom he himself has established as 
Vicars of his Son. Among these, Paul VI shines out 
as one who united in himself the pure faith of Saint 
Peter and the missionary zeal of Saint Paul. His 
consciousness of being the Successor of Peter is 
evident when we recall that on 10 June 1969, during 
a visit to the World Council of Churches in 
Geneva, he introduced himself by saying “My name 
is Peter”. Nevertheless, he also acknowledged by 
the name he chose the mission for which he had 
been elected. Like Saint Paul he spent his life for 
the Gospel of Christ, crossing new boundaries and 
becoming its witness by proclamation and 
dialogue, a prophet of a Church facing outwards, 
looking to those far away and caring for the poor. 
The Church was always, indeed his constant love, 
his principal concern, the object of constant 

reflection, the first and most fundamental thread 
of his whole pontificate. He wished nothing other 
than the Church would have a greater knowledge 
of herself in order to be ever more effective in 
proclaiming the Gospel.  
 
Having considered this Pope’s holiness of life, 
witnessed to by his works and words, and having 
taken account of the great influence of his 
apostolic ministry for the Church throughout the 
whole world, Pope Francis, assenting to the 
petitions and desires of the People of God, has 
decreed that the celebration of Pope Saint 
Paul VI, should be inserted into the Roman 
Calendar on 29 May with the rank of optional 
memorial. This new memorial will be inserted 
into all Calendars and Liturgical Books for the 
celebration of the Mass and the Liturgy of the 
Hours; the liturgical texts to be adopted, attached 
to this Decree, must be translated, approved and, 
after the confirmation of this Dicastery, be 
published by the Episcopal Conferences. Anything 
to the contrary notwithstanding.  
 
From the offices of the Congregation for Divine 
Worship and the Discipline of the Sacraments, 25 
January 2019, on the Feast of the Conversion of 
Saint Paul, Apostle.  
 
Robert Card. Sarah Prefect 
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